IESO Engagement

From: IESO Engagement

Sent: May 20, 2016 2:14 PM

To: IESO Engagement

Subject: Wheel Through Curtailments as a Control Action

As stated in the Q&A, the IESO does not issue SSRs for transaction curtailments. However, in response to the
comments received on the IMDC, the IESO will publish an SSR when we see a nuclear shutdown scheduled
several hours out and determine that curtailing linked wheel-through transactions will prevent this
shutdown. The SSR will state that transactions may be curtailed for reliability. Such curtailments will be
implemented no later than the last run of pre-dispatch for the shut-down hour.

This timing of linked wheel curtailments was not covered in the Q&A document, but we have provided
further clarity in the IMDC to address some stakeholder concerns with respect to transparency. While the
IMDC has been issued today, the IESO will be responding to subsequent feedback received.

Regards,
IESO Engagement
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This is being sent to the Curtailing Wheel-Through Transactions as a Control Action participants


http://www.ieso.ca/Documents/marketOps/IMDC-31.pdf

